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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of 

Surface Water Facilities and Easements to Federal Way
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on September 12th  to take testimony on a proposed substitute ordinance transferring drainage facilities and drainage property interests to the City of Federal Way.  

The drainage facilities are located within the Federal Way city limits at the following locations:  

Drainage Facilities To Be Transferred to Federal Way

	King County facility/file #
	Facility Name
	Address

	D91820
	Regency Woods Div. 1 pond 1
	37200 19th Way S.

	D91821
	Regency Woods Div. 1 pond 2
	37694 18th Pl. S.

	D91822
	Regency Woods Div. 1 pond 3
	37546 21st Ave. S.

	D92368
	Applewood
	1405 S. 282nd Pl.

	D92480
	Regency Ridge PUD
	36800 19th Ave. S.

	D92625
	Regency Woods Div. 2
	37123 17th Ave. S.


The following drainage easements are to be transferred to the City of Federal Way:

Tract A, Applewood, as recorded in Volume 142 of Plats, pages 56-59, records of King County, Washington. (Tax Acc’t No. 025130-0340)

Tract E, F, H, I,  Regency Woods Division #1, as recorded in Volume 154 of Plats, pages 81-97, records of King County, Washington. (Tax Acc’t. No. 721265-2240, 721265-2250, 721265-2270, 721265-2280) 

Tract C,  Regency Woods Division #2, as recorded in Volume 156 of Plats, pages 16-20, records of King County, Washington. (Tax Acc’t. No. 721266-1090)

Easement over Tract T for temporary storm drainage facilities, Regency Woods Division #1, as recorded in Volume 154 of Plats, pages 81-97, records of King County, Washington  

An agreement was reached to make the transfer as the communities of North Lake, Redondo East and Parkway annexed to the city effective January 1, 2005. The transfer agreement provides for King County to transfer ownership of the facilities and for the city to accept the easements upon the execution of the interlocal agreement between the county and the city.  
Copies of  proposed substitute ordinance 2005-0264 are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk/ordinances_advertised.htm.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on September 12, 2005 at 1:30 p.m.  

